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Riviera Farms are 5th generation, vertically integrated vegetable farmers with over 
4,000 acres of intensive agriculture, spread across Lindenow Valley, Perry Bridge and 
the Macalister Irrigation District.    We have been involved in the consultation 
process, including attending a variety information meetings.  We have been open 
minded about the proposed mine from day one, and have just been interested in 
gathering our own facts and making informed decisions about our willingness to 
either support or oppose the mine.    In essence, as vegetable growers who have 
invested in, and rely on, a reliable water supply, our key concern is the potential 
impact on water resources.  Kalbar is proposing that its primary source would 
become an off river water storage fed from winter fill taken from the Mitchell River, 
and secondly water extracted from a bore field targeting the Latrobe Group aquifer.  
We have no objection to the proposal to build an off river water storage.  There is 
capacity in the Mitchell River to deliver winter flows sufficient to meet this demand, 
it is a studied and known resource, extraction during peaks flows of winter have no 
impact on reduced volume for irrigators who need water over Summer, and a legacy 
can be left behind in terms of a large water body for future use post mine.  The 
potential use of Latrobe Aquifer water we have concerns with.  This aquifer is an 
enormous body of water which has significant use by large licence holders to the 
South and West of the Lindenow Area.    The interaction between the 
Lindenow/Mitchell Catchments and the Latrobe Group Aquifer was considered in a 
Sinclair Knight Merz report in 2008/09 - attached that report for your reference.  In 
that report it is considered that "the interaction between the Mitchell River, 
Quarternary Aquifers and the deeper aquifers in the study area are not well 
understood".  This specifically refers to the interaction of the Lindenow area to the 
Latrobe Group aquifer.  This report also states (Item 2.8) "The groundwater trends in 
the deeper aquifers are declining, and this could potentially impact groundwater 
levels in the shallow aquifer and river levels".    The extraction of large volumes of 
water from an unstudied and declining aquifer we believe will impact shallower 
aquifers above and therefore we do not support Kalbar's borefield option of water 
use.  The majority of agricultural use of aquifer water is in the shallow aquifers above 
the Latrobe Group aquifer and with the inherent uncertainty of the interaction 
between aquifers we need more certainty of no impact before we could support the 
use of Latrobe Aquifer water.  We encourage industry development in our area and 
have contributed to the same ourselves.  If we can see this matter resolved we 
would be supportive of the development of this mine which will provide significant 
employment and economic benefit to the region.
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